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Investing in our schools 
 
The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 
new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public 
education infrastructure in the history of NSW. The NSW Department of Education is committed to 
delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The delivery of these important projects 
is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local economy. 
 
Project overview 
 
The upgrade of North Sydney Public School is being fast-tracked as part of the NSW Government’s COVID-19 
Recovery Plan. The upgrade will deliver 19 new flexible learning spaces, a new administration area, library 
and hall. It will also feature a new covered outdoor learning area, upgrades to the canteen, student 
amenities, and a new entrance gate on Bay Road. 
 
Progress summary 
 
The project’s State Significant Development (SSD) application was submitted to the Department of 
Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) in August 2021 and is currently awaiting determination. 
 
Next steps 
 
Construction activity will start on site during the summer holiday period from Saturday 18 December 2021. 
Works will include site establishment and early works activities including the relocation of two demountable 
classrooms and refurbishment of the canteen and student amenities. 
 

This work may be noisy at times, measures will be in place to reduce construction impacts to residents. 
 

Construction works will take place 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 7:30am to 3:30 pm on Saturdays. No 
work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise notified.  
 
Construction contacts 
 
If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW during 
business hours on 1300 482 651. School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from Monday 27 December 2021 to 
Friday 7 January 2022 inclusive.  
 

For any urgent queries or concerns about construction during this period, please contact our builder via the 
site manager’s contact details on the main construction gate signage. In an emergency, call triple zero (000).  
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